
 
Lund Parish Council 

 

Minutes of Council Meeting held on 22nd February 2022 at 8 pm at Lund Village Hall 
 

Present: - A Prescott (Chair), K Calvert, A Watts, C Lamb, G Ward, J Astbury 
 

J Johnston (parish clerk) Cllr P Greenwood and Cllr K Beaumont ERYC 

 
                 Parishioners: - A Waters 

 
           Public Participation (until 8.15pm) 

   
See Below  

  

1. Apologies:  I Snowden and S Burns 
 

2. ERYC Councillors 
Mr Andrew Waters raised the issue of the emptying of the brown bin at the church again. 

Given ERYC now class the church as Commercial Premises and therefore the waste is business waste.  

There is not much the Parish Council or the ERYC Councillors can do.  It was agreed not to write to 
ERYC but that Cllr Prescott and others would remove the leaves/garden refuse if this became an issue. 

 
Cllr Beaumont raised the informal network meetings to be held by ERYC to hear Parish Council issues 

and the letter from Newbald Parish Council.  Some Parish Councils don’t have the same issues as us 

much depends upon the population of the Parish.  See below 7ii and ANO Business.   

Cllr Prescott raised that he intended to prune a hawthorn bush on the verge opposite Mr and Mrs 

Kerwin’s house on Cherry Garth.  It was dangerous and he had been contacted by a resident. 

The subject of the issues with speeding and road noise on B1248 were discussed again.  Cllr 

Greenwood had been to the village and commented on the dangerous bend at the end of North Road 

and how difficult it was to get out due to speeding cars and motorbikes.  She suggested that we 

should write again to Paul Tripp copy Paul Belotti with photographs explaining that the Ward 

Councillors had experienced the issues.   

3. Public Participation 
See above 3 ERYC Councillors 

 

4. Members declarations of interest and Register of Interests 
Cllr Watts declared an interest in item 15.i (Planning). 

Cllr Watts declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 15.i (Planning). 
Cllr Ward and Cllr Calvert declared an interest in item 12 (Village Hall).   

Cllr Ward and Cllr Calvert declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 12 (Village Hall). 

Cllr Lamb declared an interest in item 12 (Village Hall) and item 13 (Millennium path). 
Cllr Lamb declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 12 (Village Hall) and item 13 (Millennium path). 

 
5. Minutes 

The minutes of the meetings held on 11th January 2022 were read and agreed by all and proposed by 
Cllr Lamb and seconded by Cllr Ward.   

 

6. Matters Arising from the minutes 
None 

 
7. ERYC matters and correspondence 

 

i. Dog Poo Bins 
J Johnston confirmed that she had ordered the two litter bins and was promised they 

would be positioned in the next 4 weeks.  This was in January.  This has been chased 
again and an acknowledgment received 

 

 



ii. Town and Parish Council Charter 

It was agreed that the Charter will be adopted by Lund.  The dates of the Network 

Meetings were circulated - Wednesday 16 March at 2pm - 3.30pm and Thursday 
17 March at 7pm - 8.30pm. Cllr K Calvert agreed to attend the meeting on 

afternoon 16th March and Joanna Johnston agreed to circulated details of the meetings 
to all should anyone else wish to attend.  (Joanna Johnston is on holiday). 

 
8. Vacancy for a Parish Councillor 

Joanna Johnston confirmed that the statutory notice had been posted and we have now received the 
go ahead from ERYC to coopt a councillor onto the council.  Two expressions of interest have been 

received.  One from Caron Wright on North Road and one from Simon Gray Queensmead.  It was 

agreed proposed by Cllr Ward and seconded by Cllr Calvert on this occasion to coopt Caron onto the 
Councillor but consider Simon should a further vacancy arise.  Joanna Johnston to arrange for all the 

necessary documentation to be completed. 
 

9. Queens Platinum Jubilee 

i. Update from Cllr Lamb  
explained that he had arranged a meeting on 10th February at The Wellington to 

discuss what can be arranged. 
A number of suggestions were put forward: 

• 70 years photo exhibition – in Church? 

• Dress up houses – red, white and blue or Platinum Jubilee Theme. 

• Bedding Plants in Planters red, white and blue 

• Main Event – Street Party at Village Hall on Sunday 5th June 1pm until 5pm.  BYO 

picnic, entertainment (Tess Fletcher and Louis as Elvis), Music, Ice Cream Mr Moo, 
Photo Booth, Marquee and Bar 

• Coffee Morning/Raffle raise funds on 26th March 

Buy Bench to go next to the pond for platinum jubilee Next meeting 8th March at 

Village Hall 

• Next meeting 8th March at Village Hall 
ii. Update Grant 

Grant up to £500 available from ERYC.  Joanna Johnston has submitted costings and 
tangible spend.  More likely to get it if matched by Parish Council/Village Hall/Fund 

Raising.  Supply final invoices after event.  To discuss at the next meeting how Parish 

Council support 
iii. Road Closures 

ERYC have offered to close roads if we need it.  To discuss at next meeting if 
necessary.  Seems unlikely. 

 
10. Defibrillator Maintenance 

Cllr Astbury explained that the defibrillator was acquired in 2016 through a charity in Beverley.  It is 

the property of The Parish Council.  It was installed in the Forge with permission from the Church.  
The Wellington Inn pay for the electricity supply.  There is nothing in the manuals about maintenance, 

it is checked every 28 days by Cllr Astbury.  It recommends the batteries are replaced every 5-6 years 
these were replaced last year.  Cllr Astbury holds a spare set of pads should they be required.  Every 

4-5 weeks Cllr Astbury receives an e mail to confirm that it has been checked and is ok. 

 
Whilst the ambulance service give instructions and the code to get into the box it is recommended that 

familiarisation training is given. 
 

Joanna Johnston has arranged a session on 12th April at 7pm at Village Hall for 1hour 30 mins which 
will be undertaken by First Aid Box Training Solutions Driffield.  This is free of charge but a donation is 

welcomed to their annual charity.  Cllr Astbury will circulate details to the village and Joanna Johnston 

will arrange to be available on the night as Cllr Astbury is on holiday. 
 

11. Purchase of Telephone Box 
Cllr Astbury reported back to Parish Council.  He made a number of observations: 

Discuss what we want to do with it 

Buying structure not the land 
Power supply to it – give notice to BT to maintain the power supply 

Still comfortable that we buy it given we don’t know what might happen in the future 
Article in Lund Link for suggestions on what to do with it 



Cllr Lamb proposed and Cllr Watts seconded that we go ahead.  Cllr Prescott to sign the contract. 
 

12. Village Hall Update 

Nothing to report 
 

13. Millennium Permissive Path 
No further contact has been made re the renewal of the Millennium Path agreement.  J Johnston has 

sent an e mail to remind the estate.  Cllr Prescott to mention to the Estate Office. 

 
No further contact about the new mowing machine. 

 
14. Finance and Payments 

i. Joanna Johnston salary due end of March for January, February and March.  To be 
paid by online banking 

ii. SLCC subscription due 1st April to be paid by online banking £70 

 
15. Planning 

i. 21/04423/PLF | Erection of a two storey extension to side following 
demolition of existing single storey side extension, erection of a single 

storey extension to front, side and rear with associated works and widening 

of driveway | 5 Cherry Garth Lund East Riding Of Yorkshire YO25 9TD 
AMENDED 

No Issues 
 

16. Forge Roof 
A response has been received from Mr Ewbank, the church will mend the roof when funds become 

available.  He will also submit our proposal to PCC. 

 
17. Any Other Business 

i. A sympathy card has been sent to USA as requested. 
ii. The Avian Flu restrictions have been lifted. 

iii. Response to be sent to Newbald Parish Council re the letter to ERYC  

 
18. Date of next Meeting 

The meeting closed at 9.30pm – the next meeting is Tuesday 5th April 2022 at 8pm at The Village Hall.   
 

            

  
 

 


